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3 November 2010
Rev. Plateros, C.G.

Supervisor

Choi Hung Estate Catholic Secondary School
1 Tse Wai Avenue

Choi Hung Estate

Kowloon

FAX No.: 2325 6405

Dear Rev. Plateros,

Thank you for your letter of 20 October 2010 to the Secretary for
Education. Iam authorized to reply on his behalf.

Please be advised that we are aware of the conditions of your school
and have taken prompt action to deal with your emergency repair requests.
With regard to the water leakage problem at your school, the necessary repair
works have been completed. Depending on the circumstances, improvement
works may also be carried out through the annual exercise of major repairs.
We shall continue to work closely with your school to improve the existing
facilities through the established means wherever necessary.

Separately, your interest in reprovisioning to a new secondary school
premises in Kai Tak Development is duly noted and registered. You may
wish to note that the Government seeks to improve the facilities of existing
schools which do not meet prevailing standards through the Reprovisioning
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and Redevelopment Programme, which is subject to technical feasibility as
well as availability of resources and suitable school sites/premises. We have
earmarked a few sites in Kai Tak Development for school use and the related
planning works would have to tie in with the overall development plan of Kai
Tak Development and the progress of the infrastructural developments in the
surrounding area. Generally speaking, government-built school premises are
allocated on a competitive bidding basis under the mechanism of School
Allocation Exercise. We will keep you informed when we are ready to
launch School Allocation Exercise for the sites concerned for reprovisioning
of secondary schools and you may consider submitting an application in
accordance with the established procedures.

Should you have further enquiries, please feel free to contact
Ms Susie SP Lau, Senior School Development Officer (Wong Tai Sin)2, at
3698 4212 on school development matters and Miss Winnie Au, Senior
Executive Officer (Infrastructure)2, at 2892 6391 on school allocation matters.

Yours sincerely,

\

( Raymond Sy )
for Secretary for Education

Internal
CSDO(WTS)
SMS(SPM)

c.c. Chairperson, Education Panel of the Legislative Council



